
Dear Lillian UMC family, 
 
By all accounts, our Vacation Bible School (VBS) was a 
tremendous success. As I have said before, only eternity 
will reveal the seeds sown and the fruit that will be borne 
because of our VBS.  
 
Thanks again to our Children's Department Director, Joyce 
Ellison.  Thanks to the many volunteers who unselfishly 
provided the materials, food, snacks, and supplies needed 
to sustain VBS for the week. The most exciting part of VBS 
was observing the nightly workers and seeing so many new 
faces.  Several of the "old timers" were unable to participate 
this year.  Rather than having to curtail the programs, new 
folks happily stepped up, and stepped into the gap. 
 
In our talks about Martha and Mary, we always declare that 
there is a time to get quiet before our Lord, and there is also 
a time to serve.  VBS is clearly a time to serve.  As Lay 
Leader, it always warms my heart to see our people serve 
so graciously and abundantly. 
 
See you Sunday, 
 
Perry Cunningham 
Lay Leader 
 


